ease Mo. 1610 Application, Transcript, Smill Exhibits, Etc.

Search copy of this docket with care Bakay marked w/ ned penal to the Chapriman B The Gestap Railroad Com Austin TELOS Ham



SET WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2, KANSAS

December 1, 1959

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is a report on operations under the above order. As of today:

Wills A-1 - Cleaning out at 3290'. A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-4 = Producing A-5 = Producing A-6 = Injecting 60 b/d at $\downarrow00\#$. A-7 = Injecting 70 b/d at $\downarrow00\#$. A-8 = Injecting 129 b/d at $\downarrow10\#$. A-9 = Injecting 74 b/d at $\downarrow00\#$.

B-1 - Testing production, makes only water.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

6664

C. C. Chapin



AM 5-5674 + 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

March 17, 1961

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe New Mexico

1.45 1.45

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352 Gentlemen:

Following is the February report on operations under the above order:

PRODUCTION

INJECTION

Well	BO/D	BW/D	Well	BW/D	Pressure
Wills A-1	1	0	Wills A-6	106	680#
A-2	5	0	A-7	66	680#
A-3	27	0	A-8	200	425#
A-4	10	0	A-9	139	680#
A-5	30	112	A-10	96	680#
Wills B-l	6 bf/d -	· 2% oil	A-11	90	680#
			A-12	57	680#

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

H. G. Rippeteau

/pam



M 5-8674 + 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

January 25, 1961

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe New Mexico

1.

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New México Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is the December report on operations under the above order.

Wills A-1 - Producing A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-5 - Producing A-6 - Injecting 130 b/d at 400# acidized A-7 - Injecting 100 b/d at 680# acidized A-8 - Injecting 202 b/d at 3404 A-9 - Injecting 165 b**/d** ac 6∂0# A-10- Injecting 110 b/d at 630# A-11- Injecting 120 b/d at 690# acidized A-12- Injection well - acidized - packing on inj. B-1 - Producing about 5 bi/d - 2% oil

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

A D Kappetean H. G. Arppeleau

/pam



5-5674 • 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

February 17, 1961

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is the January report on operations under the above order:

<u>E</u>	Produ	2111 <u>8</u>	Injection									
<u>Well</u>		BO/D	Well		BW/D	Pressure						
Wills	A-1	ò	VILLS	A+ 6	140	68U#						
	A-2	15	· · · ·	A-7	o2	630#						
	A-3	22		A-3	193	370推						
*	A-4	17	· .	A-9	125	680#						
	A-5	17		A-10	100	630#						
Wills	B-1	Producing about		A-11	- 99	680#						
		5 bf/d - 2% oil		A-12	55	630#						

Yours cruly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & RERINING CO., INC.

1.2.4 plean H. G. Rippu lau

/pam



AM 5-5674 • 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

November 11, 1960

1610

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

<u>ე</u> }

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is the October report on operations under the above order.

Wills A-1 - Producing A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-5 - Producing A-6 - Injecting 141 b/d at 670# A-7 - Injecting 78 b/d at 700# A-8 - Injecting 220 b/d at 290# A-9 - Injecting 203 b/d at 660# A-10 - Injecting 170 b/d at 680# A-11 - Injecting b/d at 690# B-1 - Producing about 7 bf/d - 3% oil

Yours cruly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

H. G. Rippeteau



t!

Rock Island Oil & Refining Co., Inc.

AM 5-5874 • 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

April 4, 1960

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is a report on operations under the above order.

Wills A-1 - Producing A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-5 - Producing A-6 - Injecting 67 b/d at 700#. A-7 - Injecting 118 b/d at 700#. A-8 - Injecting 185 b/d at 340#. A-9 - Injecting 190 b/d at 700#. A-10- Waiting to perforate and laying injection lines. A-11- Waiting to perforate and laying injection lines. B-1 - Clean cut, put on pump, makes only water.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

--). ¥. *(+)-H. G. Rippeteau



1

CARE OTHICE OCC

1930 SEP 1 ... PM 1:24

Rock Island Oil & Refining Co., Inc.

AM 5-5674 . 321 WEST LOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

September 14, 1960

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Wills Flood Re: 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is the August report on operations under the above order.

Wills A-1 - Producing A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-5 - Producing A-6 - Injecting 170 b/d at 640#. A-7 - Injecting 128 b/d at 600#. A-8 - Injecting 193 b/d at 280#. A-9 - Injecting 182 b/d at 600#. A-10- Injecting 171 b/d at 640#. A-11- Injecting 115 b/d at 700#. B-1 - Producing about 7 bf/d - 2% oil.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

1. 2. Keppetean H. G. Rippeteau



AM 5-5674 • 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

June 2, 1960

XXX

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is the May report on operations under the above order.

Wills A-1 - Producing A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-5 - Producing A-6 - Injecting 62 b/d at 700#. A-7 - Injecting 111 b/d at 700#. A-8 - Injecting 215 b/d at 290#. A-9 - Injecting 186 b/d at 700#. A-10 - Injecting 189 b/d at 640#. A-11 - Injecting 78 b/d at 700#. B-1 - Producing about 9 bf/d - 1% oil.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

H. G. Rippeteau



File

COOLECTION MARK

1950 AUG 17 20 - 8 22

Rock Island Oil & Refining Co., Inc.

AM 5-5674 • 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

August 15, 1960

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is the July report on operations under the above order.

Wills A-1 - Producing A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-5 - Producing A-6 - Injecting 183 b/d at 700#. A-7 - Injecting 71 b/d at 700#. A-8 - Injecting 199 b/d at 300#. A-9 - Injecting 153 b/d at 700#. A-10- Injecting 185 b/d at 680#. A-11- Injecting 43 b/d at 700#. B-1 - Producing about 7 bf/d - 2% oil.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

H. G. Rippeteau



AM 3-3674 • 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

July 8, 1960

2. (Cario

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is the June report on operations under the above order.

Wills A-1 - Producing A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-5 - Producing A-6 - Injecting 187 b/d at 700#. A-7 - Injecting 70 b/d at 700#. A-8 - Injecting 179 b/d at 280#. A-9 - Injecting 161 b/d at 700#. A-10 - Injecting 194 b/d at 680#. A-11 - Injecting 51 b/d at 700#. B-1 - Producing about 7 bf/d - 2% oil.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

al el Reppeter H. G. Rippeteau



321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2, KANSAS

February 4, 1960

1610

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is a report on operations under the above order. As of February 1:

Wills A-1 - Producing

- A-2 Producing
- A-3 Producing
- A-4 Producing
- A-5 Producing

- A-5 Producing
 A-6 Injecting 129 b/d at 700#.
 A-7 Injecting 76 b/d at 700#.
 A-8 Injecting 169 b/d at 320#.
 A-9 Injecting 151 b/d at 700#.
 B-1 Testing production. Makes only a scum of oil.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

e llaun Ċ

C. C. Chapin





SET WEET DOUGLAS WICHITA 2, KANSAS

October 2, 1959

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order Nu. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is a report on operations under the above order. As of today:

Wills A-1 - Cleaning out at 3165'.

A-2 - Building pads for pumping unit.

A-3 - Producing.

A-L - Building pumping unit pads. A-5 - Producing.

- A-6 Ready to perforate.
- A-7 Ready to perforate. A-8 Ready to perforate.
- A-9 Casing mn.
- B-1 Testing production.

Power Distribution System is 90% completed. Water Plant is being built.

Water Supply Well has pump installed and ready to operate.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

Lillan.

C. C. Chapin

1930 CEP 22

PN 1:05

321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2, KANSAS

September 1, 1959

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is a report on operations under the above order:

- (1) Water Supply well is waiting for installation of pump.
- (2) Well A-2 is cleaning out with cable tools at 32481.

- (3) Well A-3 is ready to put on production.
 (4) Well A-4 is cleaning out at 3288*.
 (5) Well A-5 has been on production about 3 weeks.
- (6) Well A-6 is an injection well. It has casing
- set and ready to perforate for injection. (7) Well A-7 (Injection Well) is drilling at 354'.
- (8) Well B-1 cleaning out job is completed and ready to put on production.
- (9) Electric Power Distribution System is about 30% completed.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

c. C.C. Gar

C. C. Chapin

APPLICATION FOR WATER FLOODING OF PRODUCING FORMATION

Carl 1610

To: New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

February 10, 1959

Application for an Order to include: (1) Authority of Install and Operate a Flood, (2) Granting Full Capacity Flood Allowable and (3) Exception to Spacing Rules for Proposed Injection Wells Ness 6, 7, 9, 10 and 11, which locations are unorthodox, is herein submitted in triplicate as follows:

1.	Name	of	Flood:	Wills
	Name	of	Meld:	Rhodes
	Name	of a	Lease Owner:	Wood River Oil
				321 Mest Doug

Wood River Oil & Refining Co., Inc. 321 West Douglas, Wichita, Kansas

2. Description of Leases:

U.S. SERIAL	NO.	LEGAL DESCRIPTION	DATE OF LEASE	ACRES		
IC 050107 (b)	Lot 1, Sec. 34	12-19-38	32.74		
LC 050107 (a	1) 2	NE/4 NE/4, Sec. 34; Lots 2, 3, 4; N/2 NW/4; NW/4 NE/4 Sec. 35 All in T-248, R-37E Lea County, New Mextco	12 -1-58	257.81		

- 3. Production map attached as Exhibit "A" shows wells and leases in the area to be flooded. All well location measurements and location units are shown on Exhibit "B".
- 4. It is desired to flood the lower Yates (Penn Bennett) formation through perforations which range in depths from 3235' to 3310'.

Injection is desired to be made into well No's. 6, 7, 8, 9, 10 and 11 as shown on Exhibit "A".

5. Subsea Tops of producing formation are shown by (-) data on Exhibit "A".

6.	Casing	program					
	SIZE	TOTAL LENGTH	SEAT DEPTH	CRADE	CEMENTED OR MUDDED	FOOTAGE BEHIND CEMENT	NUMBER SACKS CEMENT USED
	8 5/8	6001	6001	New	Cemented	600*	325
	5 1 /2	3370*	3370*	New	Cemented	6001 and mudded	125 to surface

7. Liquid desired to be used for flooding is fresh water produced from a depth of about 550%. Estimated water requirements are 1200 b/d minimum to 2000 b/d maximum. Injection water is to be introduced at the well head under 100 pounds minimum pressure to 1600 pounds maximum pressure.

8. A copy of this Application has been sent to:

NAME	ADDRESS	HOW SENT
Bureau of Land Management	Santa Fe, N. M.	Registered Mai
John A. Anderson, USGS	Box 6721, Roswell, N. M.	Registered Mai
Harry Dupont, USGS	Box 1838, Hobbs, N. M.	Registered Mai
The Texas Co.	Midland, Texas	Registered Mai
The Texas Co.	Hobos, N. M.	Registered Mai

Respectfully submitted,

WOOD RIVER OLL & REFINING CO., INC.

1111

BY C. Chapin

EXHIBIT **

PLAT SHOWING PARTS OF

RHODES FIALD IN LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO AND NORTH SCARBOROUGH FILLS IN WINKLER COUNTY, TEXAS



1.)....W: . · · · ·





......Rock:Island Oil & Refining Co., Inc.

321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2, KANSAS

November 5, 1959

he?

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is a report on operations under the above order. As of today:

Wills A-1 - Cleaning out at 3190'. A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-5 - Producing A-6 - Waiting on injection water. A-7 - Waiting on injection water. A-8 - Waiting on injection water. A-9 - Waiting on injection water. B-1 - Testing production, makes only water.

We intend to put this flood into operation November 6.

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

cottan-

C. C. Chapin

Case 1618



Wood River Oil & Refining Co., Inc. 'I will be on February 10, 1959 to fue of the of

PEODUCTION DEPARTMENT C. C. CHAPIN. MANAGER

> New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood

Gentlemen:

Enclosed, in triplicate, is our Application pertaining to the above flood.

We trust you will place this on your list for the March Hearing.

Yours truly,

WOOD RIVER CIL & REFINING CO., INC.

cellon C. C. Chapin

Enclosures

cc: Bureau of Land Management, Santa Fe, New Mexico United States Geological Survey, Roswell, New Mexico United States Geological Survey, Hobbs, New Mexico The Texas Co., Midland, Texas The Texas Co., Hobbs, New Mexico Thomas F. McKenna, Santa Fe, New Mexico Hiram Keith, Kermit, Texas

Mulley 25-

Charle Charles and an and a start of a second st	edested:	WES	TERN UNION	INTEGNATIONAL SER Check the class of service otherwise the message sens at the full rat	desired: will be
TELEGRAM			TELEGRAM 1206 (4-35	FULL RATE	
DAY LETTER			SHORE SHIP		
NO. WOSCL. OF SVC.	PD. OR COLL.	CASH NO.	CHARGE TO THE ACCOUNT OF	TIME FILED	
	COLLEC.	F		10:00 a.m	1.

t the following message, subject to the terms on back hereof, which are hereby agreed to

FEBRUARY 13, 1959

C. C. CHAPIN WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING CO. 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA, KANSAS

YOUR APPLICATION PERTAINING TO WILLS, FLOOD SCHEDULED

FOR MARCH 11TH EXAMINER HEARING.

A. L. PORTER, JR. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Case 1610

ALL MESSAGES TAKEN BY THIS COMPANY ARE SUBJECT TO THE FOLLOWING TERMS:

To varial addict in diskey of delays 11 - sould of a massive should order it reported that is, tokenapped back to the contracting of a finance of a part of a contract the unreported network and the traction of the traction where of the source is delayed between the sender of the descape and the field of the traction of the task of the source is delayed between the sender of the descape and the field of the following of a field of the task of the task of the source is delayed between the sender of the descape and the field of the following of field of the field of the task of task

1. The Telephone was to be a down or denote the transmission of delivery, or for pendelivery, of any menute reaction 1. The interpretedmessage rate level at the same task in the later to be for a population of delivery, or for monodelivery, of any menute reaction 1. The interpretedmessage rate beyond the sum of the transmission and be precisely valued in the transmission of delivery, or for the network delivery, or for the network of the rest of the rest

and or agreed to be paid and an additional charge equal to one-teath of one per cent of the amount by which such valuation shall exceed how to opened docurs.
 3. The Telegraph Company is hereby made the agent of the sender, without liability, to forward this message over the lines of any other company when necessary to reach its destination.

4. The applicable tariff charges on a message destined to any point in the continental truted States listed in the Telegraph Company's Directory of Stations cover its delayer within the established city or community limits of the destination point. Reyond such limits and to points tot listed in the Telegraph Company's Directory of Stations, the Telegra

5. No responsibility attaches to the Telegraph Company conceroing messages until the same are accepted at one of its transmitting offices; and it a message is sent to such office by one of the Telegraph Company in accepted at the sender; event that when the Telegraph Contains and sense to provide a message, the inessenter; in that instance acts as the agent of the Telegraph Company in accepting the message, the Telegraph Company assuming responsibility from the time of such acceptance.

6. The Telegraph Company will not be liable for damages or statiutory penalties when the claim is not presented in writing to the Telegraph Company (a) within nitrety days after the message is the week of a ship at years of the telegraph Company for transmission in the exe of a message but with the Tildestaph Company (a) within 35 days after the message is the weak of a ship at years of the the telegraph Company (b) within 35 days after the message is the weak of a ship at years of the Telegraph Company (c) within 150 days after the message is held with the Telegraph Company (c) within 150 days after the message is the weak of a ship at years of the Telegraph Company (c) within 150 days after the message is held with the Telegraph Company for transmission in the ease of a tensage between a point in the Telegraph Company (c) within 150 days after the message is held with the Telegraph Company for transmission in the case of a tensage is the weak of a ship at years of the Telegraph Company for transmission in the case of a tensage between a point in the Telegraph Company (c) within 150 days after the message is the with the Telegraph Company for transmission in the case of a tensage between a point in the Telegraph Company application of the company of the company for transmission in the case of a tensage between a point in the United States and a forder or overses point other than the points specified alove in this paragraph; provided, however, that this condition shall not apply to claims for damages or overenages within the purview of Section 4:5 of the Communications after the company of the communications after the company of the communications and company within the specified.

7. It is spreed that in any action by the Telegraph Company to recover the toils for any message or messages the protopt and correct transmission and delivery thereof shall be presumed, subject to reported by competent evidence.

Special terms governing the transmission of messages according to their classes, as enumerated below, shall apply to messages in each of such respective classes in addition to all the foregoing terms.
 No employee of the Telegraph Company is authorized to vary the foregoing.

State on her and a subtraction of a subt

CLASSES OF SERVICE

INTERNATIONAL SERVICES

The fastest overseas service. May be written in code, cipher, or in any language expressed in Roman letters.

TELEGRAM

The factost domestic service.

DAY LETTER (DL)

LETTER TELEGRAM (LT) For evernicht plain language messages, at balf-rate. Minimum charge for 22 words applies.

FULL RATE (FR)

NIGHT LETTER (NL)

Economical oversight service. Accepted up to 2 A. M. for deliver; the following morning, at rates lower than the Tolegram or Day Letter rates.

DOMESTIC SERVICES

SHIP RADIOGRAM For messages to and from ships at sea.



THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM LTS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE



Ph.

Address

Name

Σ.	

Remarks:

1

			i ale		3-																	
		4	3		1		1															
								2														
		[67.				3																
		1		1	ĺ.,																	[
				2																	2	
			ŝ.		Í.	Лł	•					3	3					;				
					1.2.4		31.		L_		1	Š	5									
				1		1.5				N.												
~1	R —			E)	E			1								L-1				-1	3	
		1		1.		÷		1.5	<u> </u>		-	1					Ĩ.	I				! .
							1	Ē,~		\geq			84	414								
			L	¦	E.												L	L				<u>.</u>
-1	A	ĺ		Ŀ			Ŀ	ř.,			Ċ,	_	2				 	_		-2	-	
]		 	.	ļ	Ľ.			100	<u> </u>				Ē				Ī]		
			L				<u>ښم</u>	2		1	6	S.C				ŝ	L	<u>.</u>				
		į	.	<u> </u>	ļ	Ľ	Ľ.,	È.	<u> </u>		3		1				L.,	L				
-3	0 -			-2	: 19~-	6	L.	- 2	<u>.</u>			-2	2			-2	•			-2	5 -	Ļ_
		ļ	ļ	ļ	Į	ļ	Ŀ	بذبي	Ē	3			Ē	_			Į		ļ			
<u>.</u>		<u> </u>	L_	<u> </u>	┝		Ŀ	[<u>1</u>				÷.,	5.4		-		_		<u> </u>	_	-
			ļ	Ļ		<u></u>	ļ	<u>.</u>			ļ				2		Ρ.	ļ	 			
-3	1-	<u> </u>	┢	1-3	2-	<u> </u>		Ļз	ģ.,			-3	4-	-		-3	5-			-3	6-	
		<u>.</u>	I	÷	1	1	1_	I		1.					L	-	L	Ŀ.,		é.		
	-1	-19	-19	-19				-7	-78	-78											3 3 -1 7 3 -1 18 3 -1 18 3 -1 19 28 3 -1 20 21 3 -1 30 -29 28 -2 30 -29 28 -2 21 28 -2 -2 30 -29 -28 -2 21 -28 -2 -2 20 -28 -2 -2 30 -29 -28 -2 21 -28 -2 -2 30 -29 -28 -2 30 -29 -28 -2 30 -29 -28 -2 30 -29 -28 -2 30 -29 -28 -2 30 -29 -28 -2 30 -29 -28 -28 30 -29 -28 -28 30 -28 -28 -28	

State .. or County τ R



0171 3112 i a i Li anta i a a X server and a server



STATE ENGINEER OFFICE



OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date 3/11/59

CASE NO. 1610.

HEARING DATE 9 an 3/11 59 BSN (b) SF

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered case(s) are as follows:

Enter an order approving the bills Water Flood Project jun Sections 34 and 35, Townships 26 South lange 37 East, here Cauty & authorize the Right requested injection wields. This proposed flood is for screage which affaits an existing water Aload project in Terfor. Also authorize the 5 monthodox locations marked applicant sequented caposed acconvalue. These as such should next be authorized at his time. Instead, an administrative procedure Smuld be set up for the weeker flood which will anthonic the granting of allowables in XS of normal unit selewable when the wood There is no need for administrative proceduce There is no mean. To expand the flood as the ipplicant is putting his entire acreage under flood initially Kanpueled Examiner

Case 1610

WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING CO., INC. 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

enteon of FEB 16 AM 10: 28

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

February 10, 1959

4

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood

Gentlemen:

Enclosed, in triplicate, is our Application pertaining to the above flood

We trust you will place this on your list for the March Hearing

Yours

WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

- 2-----

C. C. Chapin

truly,

Enclosures

cc:,≻Bureau of Land Management, Santa Fe, New Mexico United States Geological Survey, Roswell, New Mexico United States Geological Survey, Hobbs, New Mexico The Texas Co., Midland, Te:as The Texas Co., Hobbs, New Mexico Thomas F. McKenna, Santa Fe, New Mexico Hiram Keith, Kermit, Texas

APPLICATION FOR WATER FLOODING OF PRODUCING FORMATION

Case 1610

To: New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

February 10, 1959

Application for an Order to include: (1) Authority of Install and Operate a Flood, (2) Granting Full Capacity Flood Allowable and (3) Exception to Spacing Rules for Proposed Injection Wells Nos. 6, 7, 9, 10 and 11, which locations are unorthodox, is herein submitted in triplicate as follows:

1.	Xane	of	Floodi	Wills
	Name	of	Field:	Rhodes
	Kame	of	Lease Owner:	Wood River Oil & Refining Co., Inc.
				321 West Douglas, Wichita, Kansas

2. Description of Leasez:

U.S. SERIAL NO.	LEGAL DESCRIPTION	DATE OF LEASE	ACRES		
LC 050107 (b)	Lot 1, Sec. 3h	12-19-38	32.74		
LC 050107 (a)	NE/4 NE/4, Sec. 3h; Lots 2, 3, 4; N/2 WW/4; NW/4 NE/4 Sec. 35 All in T-26S, R-37B Lea County, New Mexico	12-1-58	257.81		

- 3. Production map attached as Exhibit "A" shows wells and leases in the area to be flooded. All well location measurements and location units are shown on Exhibit "B".
- 4. It is desired to flood the lower Yates (Penn Bennett) formation through perforations which range in depths from 3235" to 3310".

Injection is desired to be made into well No¹8. 6, 7, 8, 9, 10 and 11 as shown on Exhibit "A".

5. Subsea Tops of producing formation are shown by (-) data ca Exhibit "A".

6. Casing program for injection wells will be:

SI2B	TOTAL LENGTH	SEAT DEPTH	GRADE	CEMENTED OR MUDDED	FOOTAGE BEHIND CEMENT	NUMBER SACKS CEMENT USED
8 5/8	6001	6001	New	Cemented	6001	325
5 1/2	33701	33701	New	Cemented	6001 and mudded	125 to surface

- 7. Liquid desired to be used for flooding is fresh water produced from a depth of about 550°. Estimated water requirements are 1200 b/d minimum to 2000 b/d maximum. Injection water is to be introduced at the well head under 400 pounds minimum pressure to 1600 pounds maximum pressure.
- 8. A copy of this Application has been sent to:

HAME

ADDRESS

HCW SENT

Bureau of Land Management John A. Anderson, USGS Harry Dupont, USGS The Texas Co. The Texas Co.

Santa Re, N. M.	Registered Mail
Box 6721, Roswell, N. M.	Registered Mail
Box 1838, Hobbs, N. M.	Registered Mail
Midland, Texas	Registered Mail
Hobbs, N. M.	Registered Mail

Respectfully submitted,

WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

C. C. Chapin

• • •

PLAT SHOWING PARTS OF

RRODES FIELD IN LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO AND

RORTH SCARBOROUGH FIELD IN WINKLER COUNTY, TEXAS







Wood River Oil & Refining Co., Inc.

Petroleum Products

321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA, KANSAS

RODUCTION DEPARTMENT

May 8, 1959

Confile

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case No. 1610 Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

One of the conditions of the above order is that we give you monthly reports of progress on the flood to be constructed.

We expect to start drilling a water supply well around May 12.

We will keep you further informed at least once a month. In the meantime, if you wish any further information we will be glad to furnish it.

Yours truly,

WOOD RIVER OIL & PEFINING CO., INC.

C.C. Charm

C. C. Chapin

/smc

cc: New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Hobbs, New Mexico APPLICATION FOR AND THE TO HEW MEXICO CONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE FO. 1610, ORDER NO. 8-1352

Arden 1352-A July 3, 1959

To: New Mexico Conservation Commission Santa Pe, New Mexico

Application for an order to: _mend order to change locations of injection wells Nos. 8 and 9:

1.	Jone	of	Floets	Wills
		at	Pield:	
	lene	of	Lease Owner:	Weet River Oil & Befining Co., Inc.
			×	321 West Douglas, Wichits, Kanass

2. Description of Leases:

-

U. S. SERIAL NO.	LEGAL DESCRIPTION	DATE OF LEASE	ACRES
LC 050107 (b)	Lot 1, Sec. 34	12-19-38	32.74
LC 050107 (a)	HE/4 HE/4, Sec. 34; Lote 2, 3, 4; H/2 HV/4; HV/4 HE/4 Sec. 35 All in T-26S, R-37E Lee County, Hew Mexico	18-1-58	257.81

3. Production map attached as Exhibit "A" shows wells and leases in the area to be flooded. All well location measurements and location units are shown on Funibit "B", (Amended).

Sec. 35, Twp. 36S, Rge. 37E, shown on Exhibit "B", is an irregular tract. The distance from the north to the south line is only 2390'. Our original application showed spacing for a regular 2640' half section.

In order to equally flood the producing wells it is necessary to move injection wells Hos. 8 and 9 approximately 180' south or 1135' from the south line instead of 1315' from the south line as shown on the original application.

4. A copy of this application has been sent to:

ADDRESS	HOT SEAT	
Santa Pe, N. M.	Registered Mail	
Box 6721, Boswell N. M.	Registered Mail	
Box 1838, Hobbs, N. N.	Begistered Mail	
Midland, Texas	Registered Mail	
	Santa Pe, N. M. Box 6721, Roswell W. M. Box 1838, Hobbs, M. M.	

despectfully submitted,

WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

C. C. Chapin BY

"APPLICANT"

REPERT A.

\$×.

ł

1-17

PLAT SHOWING PARTS OF

MUCHES FIELD IN LEA COUNTY, MIN WELDO AND

HORTH SCARDONOUGE FIELD IN VEHILLER COUNER, TEXAS







ch

À

HAIN OFFICE GCC

1030 JUL 6 - M 3:19 Wood River Oil & Refining Co., Inc. Petroleum Producto

DOUGLAS WICHITA, KANSAS 321 WEST July 3, 1959

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT C. C. CHAPIN, MANAGER

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood Your Order R-1352; Case 1610

Gentlemen:

Enclosed, in triplicate, is our application for an amendment to your Order No. R-1352.

Our Santa Fe attorney, Mr. McKenna, has already called on you to explain our problem and he requested that we file this amended application.

We are surveying locations and building roads to these wells and, no doubt, we will have your decision by the time we are ready to start drilling wells 8 and 9.

Thanks for your consideration in this matter.

Yours truly,

WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

(Itagan

/smc Enclosures C. C. Chapin

cc:

Bureau of Land Management, Santa Fe, N. M. United States Geological Survey, Roswell, N. M. United States Geological Survey, Hobbs, N. M. The Texas Co., Midland, Texas
No. 26-59

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING JULY 28, 1959

Oil Conservation Commission - 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, New Mexico

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

Continued Case

CASE 1720: (Continued) Application of Skelly Oil Company for an oil-oil dual completion. Applicant. In the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual completion of its W. P. Saunders Well No. 1, located in the SW/4 SE/4 of Section 11, Township 25 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil from the Gallegos-Gallup Oil Pool and to produce oil from an undesignated Dakota pool through parallel strings of tubing.

NEW CASES

CASE 1725:

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for an oil-oil dual completion and for permission to commingle the production from two separate pools. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual completion of its State "Q" Well No. 1, located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 16, Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Eunice-Monument Pool and the production of oil from an undesignated Tubb pool, through parallel strings of tubing. Applicant further seeks permission to commingle the production from said pools produced from the said State "Q" Well No. 1.

CASE 1726:

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for an oil-oil dual completion. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual completion of its Ka Da Pa Well No. 1, located in the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 4, Township 25 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of cil from the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool and the production of oil from an interval designated by the applicant as the Lower Mancos sand through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 1727:

Application of Skelly Oil Company for an oil-gas dual completion. Applicant, in the above-soyled cause, seeks on order authorizing the dual completion of its Jicarilla "B" Well No. 20, located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 31, Township 25 North, Range 5 West, Rid Arriba County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit production of oil from the Otero-Gallup Oil Pool and the production of gas from an undesignated Dakota pool through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 1728:

Application of Hanson, Waters and Williamson, for an order authorizing a pilot water flood project, for capacity allowable for twelve wells in said project area, and for establishment of an administrative procedure for expansion of said project, conversion of wells to water injection, and for granting capacity allowabless. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to institute a pilot water flood project in the Coyote-Queen Pool in Chaves County, New Mexicos Applicant proposes to inject water into the Queen formation through six walls located in Sections 15 and 16, Township 11 South, Ranne 27 East. Applicant also seeks capacity allowables for twelve wells in sold project. Applicant further seeks the establishment of a procedure whereby the project area may be expanded, wells may be converted to water injection, and capabily allowables granted without notice and hearing.

Docket No. 26-59

CASE 1729:

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Products Company for permission to produce more than 16 wells in a common tank battery. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the production of more than 16 wells in the Horseshoe-Gallup Oil Pool into a common tank battery. Said wells are located on applicant's Horseshoe Ute Lease comprising portions of Sections 27, 28, 33 and 34, Township 31 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

4 28

CASE 1610:

ig/

Application of Wood River Oil & Refining Company, Inc., for an amendment of Order No. R-1352. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an amendment of Order No. R-1352, to provide that the unorthodox well locations for well Nos. 8 and 9 of the Wills Water Flood Project, Rhodes Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, be 1135 feet from the South line and 1315 feet from the West line of Section 35, and 1135 feet from the South line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35 respectively, both in Township 26 South, Range 37 East.

-	WEL	L LOCAT	ON AND	ACRE	AGE DED		N PLAT		**d 5/1/
·····	SEE	INSTRUCTION	FOR COM	PLETING	THIS FORM C	N THE REV	ERSE SIDE		
				SECTIO	NA				
Operator MOODIVET	11 C 11	adas Co		Lease	Nils			Vell No.	S
Unit Letter	Section	Township	<u> </u>	Rang		County			
13	35		2^{5-5}		377		Les		
Actual Footage L		······	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	• •	•		· · · · ·		
1135 Ground Level Ele	feet from the	South T	line and		i fei	et from the	st	line	
2957.19		Formation		Pool				Dedicated Acres	ige: Acr
another. (65 2. If the answer wise? YES_	-3-29 (e) NMSA to question one i NO	1935 Comp.) s. ^{l'l} ao,'' bùve tl lf answer is ''	he interests 'yes,'' Type	of all the of Consol	owners been c idation	consolidated	by commun	mself or for himse itization agreemer	
3. If the answer	to question two i	s "no," list all	the owners	and their			•:		
Owner				l	Land Descrip	01100			
			•					······	
					·				
		SECTI	ON B]	CERTIFICATIO	N
					1				
]]							certify that the is	
	6				1			TON A above is tr the best of my kn	
	୍ୟ						belief.		
	⊷⊶ا 11		а. С						
1315					İ		Name		
			<u> </u>		+		Position		
	227 227				l.				
					1		Company	· .	
1	1				i		Date	- 	
							TALC :	· · · · ·	
+	·		└ <u>─</u> ─ ─ ─ ·		<u> </u>			<u></u>	
ļ					4				
ļ	. 1				<i>i</i>				
	ļ						-	certify that the w n the plat in SEC	
	1							fom field notes of	
					1177			made by me or un	
		BEFORE						ion, and that the	
		OIL CONSE	RVATIO	<u>e Cond</u>	WISSION		and corr and beli	ect to the best of	my know
			EXHIBIT				ang veu	s / +	
	7 1 1	CASE NO.							
	1	CASE NO.				ł	Date Sur	•	Т. ç. к
			-		1			red Professional I	
			j						
	l				ł			and Surveyor J	່ພະ
	l							and Surveyer J	

• ·

.

AND AND A DESCRIPTION OF

ومداولة الألاريد كالله

REC'O JUL 6 1959

					RVATION C			FORM C-128 Revised 5/1 57
		L LOCATI					<u></u>	
	SEE IN	STRUCTIONS	FOR COM			IN THE REV	ERSE SIDE	
rerator				SECTIO Lease		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		Well No.
	VIL B COL	inin do			1118	V. logal		9
hit Letter	Section	Township		Rang		County		
43	35		26 :	. 1	37 5	j -	Lca	
tual Footage Lo	cation of Well:							ana ya kutoka na matayo ya kata na kata
1135	feet from the	South	line and	3	<u>0 te</u>	et from the	1.1 ± 1	bne
2979.28	Producing F	ormation		Pool				Dedicated Acreage: Acres
uho bas the ng another. (65- If the answet to wise? YES	ht to drill into an 3-29 (e) NMSA 19 9 question one is NO	d to produce f 935 (Comp.) "00," have th If answer is "	rom any poo ne interests yes,'' Type	of and to a of all the of Consol	owners been a	production e	ither for he	("Ouner" means the pers mself or for himself and itization agreement or other-
If the answer to wner	o question two is	"no," list all	the owners	and their	Land Descript		: 	
					-			
				1			·	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		SECTI	ON B			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·]	CERTIFICATION
1			• .	. *				
→ .` ●					ł	1		certify that the information
.	1				1	1	- -	ION A above is true and com
Ň	1				1	-		the best of my knowledge an
~	i · ·				1		belief.	
	1		•				Name	
201	ł			\$ ¹⁵ .		[
¥	+		، منه أهديه بمنه ا				Positioa	
Ť	l	}			1			
6 6					1		Company	
r-d Ani	j				1	·· .	1.	
1							Date	
		[Ì		L	·
								;
					1			
	k s. ∳	ł				ļ	-	certify that the well location
					1			n the plat in SECTION B was
	1 (_			1.		rom field notes of octual
		RECON	· · · · ·		-+	- I		made by me or under my ion, and that the same is tru
		BEFOR	EXA.	MINE	R¦ UTZ		•	ect to the best of my knowled
		DIL CONS	ER¥ATIO	, b. 4'	HISCHART		and beli	
) OH	forlait.	EVITIM					
	11.	tolin						an anna 19 na anna 19 n
		CASE NO.		1610			Date Sur	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						parts are reasonable and reason	July 3, 1939
		i			í.	1	Register	el Professional Lagineer
	1	1			I	L		1.0.1
	9 9 				l		and or L	and Surveyor, JOHN W. WE
							and or L	and Surveyor, JOHN W. WE



MAIN OFFICE CCC

1959 JUL & M 8:18

Wood River Oil & Refining Co., Inc. Fotroleum Froducto

WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA, KANSAS

PRODUCTION DÉPARTMENT C. C. CHAPIN. NANAGER

July 6, 1959

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is report on operations under the above order:

- (1) Water Supply Well is drilling at 440'.
- (2) Well A-5 is cleaning out cavings at 3258'.
- (3) Locations for injection wells have been staked. Bids are being taken to build roads.

Yours truly,

WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

2001agan

C. C. Chapin

/smc

ALL Sto Sterror

cc: New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Hobbs, New Mexico APPLICATION FOR ANEXEMBER TO NEW MEXICO CONSERVATION COMMISSION CASE NO. 1610, ORDER NO. E-1352

July 3, 1959

To: New Mexico Concervation Commission Santa Pe, New Mexico

Application for an order to: Amoud order to change locations of injection wells New. 8 and 9:

1.	Huge	đ	Flools	Ville
	Rune	of.	Pield:	
	Nome	of	Losse Owner:	Wood River Oil & Mefining Co., Inc.
				321 West Douglas, Michita, Kanese

2. Description of Leases:

U. S. SERIAL NO.	LEGAL DESCRIPTION	DATE OF LEASE	ACRES
LC 050107 (b)	Lot 1, Sec. 34	12-19-38	32.74
LC 050107 (a)	HE/4 ME/4, Sec. 34; Lote 2, 3, 4; E/2 MW/4; HW/4 HE/4 Sec. 35 All in T-268, E-37E Lee County, Hew Mexice	12-1-58	257.81
and the second			

 Production map attached as Exhibit "A" shows wells and leases in the area to be flooded. All well location measurements and location white are shown on Exhibit "B", (Amended).

Sec. 35, Twp. 36S, Rge. 37E, shown on Rahibit "D", is an irregular tract. The distance from the north to the south line is only 2590°. Our original application showed spacing for a regular 2640° half section.

In order to equally flood the producing wells it is necessary to move injection wells Non. 8 and 9 approximately 180' south or 1135' from the wouth line instead of 1315' from the south line as shown on the original application.

4. A copy of this application has been sent to:

TARE	ADDRESS	HOW SIMT	
Bureau of Land Management	Santa Po, N. N.	Negistered Mail	
John A. Anderson, U. S. G. S.	Box 6721, Roswell H. M.	Registered Mail	
A. P. Kleeman, U. S. G. S.	Box 1838, Hobbe, N. N.	Registered Mail	
The Texas Co.	Midland, Texas	Registered Mail	

Respectfully submitted,

WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

C. C. Chapin

"APPLICANT"

÷

RENERT SA

_____. ∖_),≓____.

. .

Sugar.

Ś

ş

171

PLAY SHOWING PARTS OF

MECHES FIRID IN LEA COUNTY, HIM MERIOD AND







OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date 7-29-59

CASE NO. 1610

7-28-59 HEARING DATE

My recommendations for an order in the above numbered case(s) are

1. Samt Wordninen request to amende R-1352 for 2 injection wells locations. Z. (1 Wording - Wille Ded # 8, 1135 ft./s line 1315/W line of sec. 35-265-376, NMRM (1) Wooding - Wills Jel #9, 1135/5 and 20/W line of m. 35-265-37E NMPM. 3. Order R-1352 should have used the operator name & leare name for wells which are histor Paist. My

Staff Member



Rock Island Oil & Refining Co., Inc.

AM 5-5674 • 321 WEST DOUGLAS WICHITA 2. KANSAS

December 22, 1960

New Mexico 0.1 Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Lea County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. K-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is the November report on operations under the above order.

Wills A-1 - Producing A-2 - Producing A-3 - Producing A-4 - Producing A-5 - Producing A-6 - Injecting 103 b/d at 680# A-7 - Injecting 47 b/d at 690# A-8 - Injecting 217 b/d at 280# A-9 - Injecting 189 b/d at 680# A-10 - Injecting 151 b/d at 680# A-11 - Injecting 90 b/d at 690# A-12 - Injection well - drilling at 2986' B-1 - Producing about 6 bf/d - 3% oil

Yours truly,

ROCK ISLAND OIL & REFINING CO., INC.

H. G. Rippeteau

/pan

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE FURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE NO. 1610 Order No. R-1352

APPLICATION OF WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING COMPANY, INC., FOR AN ONDER AUTHORIZING A WATER FLOOD PROJECT IN THE RHODES POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF AN ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE FOR GRANTING CAPACITY ALLOWABLES TO WELLS IN SAID PROJECT, AND FOR APPROVAL OF UNORTHODUX LOCATIONS FOR THE INJECTION WELLS WITHIN THE PROJECT.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on March 11, 1959, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Mutter, Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this $\frac{18}{18}^{th}$ day of March, 1959, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel S. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant proposes to institute the "Wills Water Flood Project" in the Rhodes Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, on two federal leases in Sections 34 and 35, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the proposed water flood project is an expansion of a presently existing water flood project in the State of Texas.

(4) That the applicant proposes to inject water into the lower Yates formation in said Rhodes Pool through the followingdescribed wells, which are to be drilled on unorthodox locations: -2-Case No. 1610 Order No. R-1352

> Well No. 6, to be located 20 feet from the South line and 1315 feet from the West line of Section 35.

Well No. 7, to be located 20 feet from the South line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35.

Well No. 8, to be located 1315 fost from the South line and 1315 fest from the West line of Section 35.

Well No. 9, to be located 1315 feet from the South line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35.

Well No. 10, to be located 20 feet from the North line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35.

Well No. 11, to be located 20 feet from the North line and 1315 feet from the West line of Section 35,

all in Township 26 South, Range 37 East, NHPM, Lou County, New Mexico.

(5) That the proposed unorthodox locations for the abovedescribed wells should be approved.

(6) That an administrative procedure should be established whereby approval may be granted for capacity allowables to wells in the project when, in the opinion of the Secretary-Director, good cause is shown for doing so.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Wood River Oil & Refining Company, Inc., be and the same is hereby authorized to institute the Wills Water Flood Project in the Rhodes Pool, Les County, New Mexico, by the injection of water into the lower Yates formation through the followingdescribed wells:

> Well No. 6, to be located 20 feet from the South line and 1315 feet from the West line of Section 35.

Well No. 7, to be located 20 feet from the South line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35.

Well No. 8, to be located 1315 feet from the South line and 1315 feet from the West line of Section 35.

Well No. 9, to be located 1315 feet from the South line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35. -3-Case No. 1610 Order No. R-1352

> Well No. 10, to be located 20 feet from the North line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35.

Well No. 11, to be located 20 feet from the North line and 1315 feet from the West line of Section 35.

all in Township 26 South, Range 37 East, HMPH, Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That unorthodox locations be and the same are hereby approved for the above-described wells.

(3) That a procedure be and the same is hereby established whereby approval of capacity allowables for wells in said project may be granted by the Secretary-Director administratively (without notice and hearing) when the applicant furnishes good reason therefor.

(4) That monthly progress reports on the water flood project herein authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in accordance with Rule 704 and Rule 1119 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

nyth

JOHN BURROUGHS, Chairman

mining

MURRAY E. MORGAN, Member

W Peter

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary



OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 871 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 19, 1959

Mr. Thomas F. McKenna 302 East Palace Santa Fe. New Mexico

Dear Mr. McKenna:

On behalf of your client, Wood River Oil & Refining Company, we enclose two copies of Order R-1352 issued March 18, 1959, by the Oil Conservation Commission in Case 1610, which was heard on March 11th before an examiner.

Very truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr. Secretary - Director

bp Encls. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 871 SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

August 6, 1959

nas F. NoKerna 303 East Palace Santa Pe, Nov Mexico

Dear Mr. McKemma:

On behalf of your client, Wood River Oil & Refining Company, we enclose two copies of Order No. R-1352-A issued On August 6, 1959, by the Oil Conservation Commission in Case No. 1610.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ir/

Enclosures

Cond MAR Chapin

File Case 1610 Regular Case Wood River Oil & Refining Co., Inc. files

Petroleum Producto

WICHITA, KANSAS

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT C. C. CHAPIN. MANAGER

August 3, 1959

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

321 WEST DOUGLAS

Re: Wills Flood 35-26-37 Les County, New Mexico Case No. 1610, Order No. R-1352

Gentlemen:

Following is report on operations under the above order:

- (1) Water Supply Well has been completed for
- approximately 1120 b/d. (2) Well A-5 has been cleaned out and is being put on production.
- (3) Roads have been built to all injection wells. Site has been graded for the plant.
- (L) Well A-3 is cleaning out at 3262'.
- (5) Well E-1 is cleaning out at 3345'.
- (6) Expect to move in rotary tools on injection well A-6 within a week.

Yours truly,

WOOD RIVER ONLY PEFTALLO CO., INC.

C.Clan. C. C. Chapin

/smc

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMPISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 1610 Order No. R-1352-A

APPLICATION OF WOOD RIVER OIL & REFINING COMPANY, INC., FOR AN AMENUMENT OF ORDER NO. R-1352 TO PROVIDE FOR CHANGES IN TWO UNORTHODOX WELL LOCATIONS IN THE WILLS WATER FLOOD PROJECT, RHODES POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

ORDER OF THE COMAISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on July 28, 1959, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner duly appeinted by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this <u>day</u> of August, 1959, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Elvis A. Utz, and being fully advised in the premises.

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Wood River Oil & Refining Company, Inc., seeks an amendment of Order No. R-1352 to provide that the unorthodox well locations for Wood River-Wills Federal Well No. 8 and Wood River-Wills Federal Well No. 9 in the Wills Water Flood Project, Rhodes Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, be 1135 feet from the South line and 1315 feet from the West Line of Section 35 and 1135 feet from the Scuth line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35, respectively, both in Township 26 South, Kange 37 East, NMPM.

(3) That approval of the proposed amendment of Order No. R-1352 will neither cause waste nor impair correlative rights. -2-Case No. 1610 Order No. R-1352-A

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That as requested, Order No. R-1352 be and the same is hereby amended to provide that the unerthodox well locations for Wood River-Wills Federal Well No. 8 and Wood River-Wills Federal Well No. 9 of the Wills Water Flood Project, Rhodes Peol, Les County, New Mexico, be 1135 feet from the South line and 1315 feet from the West line of Section 35, and 1135 feet from the South line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35, respectively, both in Township 24 from the West line of Section 35, respectively, both in Township 26 South, Range 37 East.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 13

JOHN BURROUGHS, Chairman

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

MURRAY E. MORGAN, Momber

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member - Secretary

vem/

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico July 28, 1959

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Vase 1610

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone CHapel 3-6691

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico July 28, 1959

1

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Wood River Oil & Refining Company, Inc., for an amendment of Order No. R-1352. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an amendment of Order No. R-1352, to provide that the unorthodox well locations for well Nos. 8 and 9 of the Wills Water Flood Project, Rhodes Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, be 1135 feet from the South line and 1315 feet from the West line of Section 35, and 1135 feet from the South line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35 respectively, both in Township 26 South, Range 37 East.

BEFORE:

Mr. Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: The next case will be Case 1610.

MR. PAYNE: Case 1610. "Application of Wood River Oil & Refining Company, Inc., for an amendment of Order No. R-1352."

MR. McKENNA: Mr. Examiner, Thomas McKenna of McKenna

and Summer, Santa Fe, appearing for the applicant, Wood River Oil & Refining Company. I have one witness, Mr. C. C. Chapin.

(Witness sworn.)

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone CHope! 3-6691

	}		1
			2
	C. C. CHAPIN		
)	called as a witness, having been first du	ly sworn, testified as	
	follows:		-
	DIRECT EXAMINATION		
	BY MR. McKENNA:		-
	Q Will you state your name, please	e?	- n.
	A C. C. Chapin.		
	Q C-h-a-p-i-n, is that correct?		
	A Yes, sir.		
	Q What is your address, Mr. Chapin	n?	
	A Wichita, Kansas.		
	Q What is your occupation?		-
	A Manager of Production Department	t, Wood River Oil &	
	Refining Company.		
	Q Have you testified before this	Commission on pre-	
	vious occasions?	and a second	
	A Los, sir.		
	Q Mr. Chapin, did you prepare the	application, was the	
	application prepared at your direction wh	ich is involved in this	
	matter?		
- 1	A Yes, sir.		
	Q Can you tell the Examiner the p	articular relief that	
	you request and the purpose of the applic	ation?	
	A In our application dated Februa	ry 10th we assumed our	
	DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3:6691		

tract of land was 2640 feet from the North line to the South line. In staking our locations recently we found out it was only 2390 feet from the North line to the South line. That brought about the necessity of changing the location of injection wells No. 8 and 9 to 180 feet south of our original application, move it 180 feet south.

3

Q Is the purpose of this application to request an amendment of Order No. R-1352 previously entered by the Commission in this matter, being the Wills Water Flood Project, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q So it may be put out definitely, what will now; what is the south location for Well No. 8?

A We wish it to be 1135 feet from the South line, now.
Q By way of refreshing your memory, you are right, go
ahead, sir, I am sorry. Give the complete location.

A We want No. 8 to be 1135 feet from the South line and 1315 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Lea County.

Q And will you tell the Examiner the desired new location for Well No. 9?

A We seek to have injection well No. 9, 1135 feet from the South Line and 20 feet from the West line of Section 35, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Lea County.

And so far as is necessary, your request is for the

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES General Law Reporters Albuquerque, New Mexico Phone Chopel 3-6691 approval of such locations as an unorthodox location, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Can you tell the Examiner the quarter subdivision or legal subdivision in which these two wells as now requested will be located?

A They both will be in Subdivision D.

Q And Subdivision D would be the Northwest Quarter of the Northwest Quarter of Section 35?

A Yes, sir.

Q 26 South, 27 East? A 37 East.

Q 37 East?

A Yes.

MR. McKENNA: I have two exhibits which I would like to have identified, Exhibits1 and 2 of Wood River, Oil & Refining Company.

> (Whereupon the documents above referred to were marked Applicant's Exhibits Nos. 1 & 2, for identification.)

Q I hand you what has been marked as Applicant's Exhibits 1 and 2. Will you tell the Examiner what they purport to be, please?

A These are the surveyor's plats showing the location of injection wells No. 8 and 9 on our Wills Flood in Section 35, Township 26, Range 37, Lea County.

And is it true that those exhibits reflect the

DEARHLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691 proposed or desired locations?

A Yes, this coincides with our application, revised application, yes, sir.

Q Can you state whether or not you prepared these exhibits or whether or not they were prepared at your direction?

A They were, yes, sir.

Q Prepared at your direction, is that correct, sir?

A Yes, sir.

MR. McKENNA: Mr. Examiner, I would like to have these submitted in evidence.

(The documents previously marked Applicant's Exhibits Nos. 1 & 2 were offered in evidence by counsel for the Applicant.)

MR. UTZ: Without objection they will be received. Q Mr. Chapin, do you see anything in connection with your application that would be violative of the principles of conservation and the prevention of waste?

A No, I do not.

Q And would it be your testimony that this application is in keeping with correlative rights?

A Oh, yes, sir.

Q And the basis of your application is to request the amendment of the previous order as to Wells 8 and 9, is that correct?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

A Yes, sir.

MR. McKENNA: That's all I have, Mr. Examiner.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Chapin, have you sent copies of Exhibits 1 and 2 to the Hobbs office for their file?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the witness: BY MR. PAYNE:

Q Mr. Chapin, this does not change your original water flood project in any respect here, does it?

A No, not at all, sir. We just got these two wells too far north to make equal distribution.

Q And it was necessary for you to have another hearing since the well location was spelled out in the original order?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions? If not, the witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: Is that all you have?

MR. McKENNA: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Any statement to be made in this case? In not, the case will be taken under advisement and the hearing is adjourned.

DEARNLEY - METER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691 STATE OF NEW MEXICO) : COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, JOSEPH A. TRUJILLO, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal this 7⁴⁴ day of August, 1959.

L Q. churchen Public-Court Reporter

My Commission Expires:

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a complete record of the proceedings in the Examiner hearing of Case No. / 6/ D, heard by me on the proceedings in Examiner

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPURTENS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone CHapel 3-6691

BIFORE PHD OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FL, MEN MENICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE NO. 1610

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

DEARHLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUFRQUE NEW MEXICO Phone CHopel 3-6691 Į

Narch 11, 1959

Mabry Hall NEW MEXICO Santa Fe REGISTER HEARING DATE Examiner March 11, 1959 TIME: 9:00 a.m. NAME LOCATION: Hiram W. Keill Wood River Kermit Texas Thomas F. Mc Kenner Santa Fe : S.C. Asstatler Monahans, Tex 6 C Chapmi brints tan Neuver. Colo. N.N. Rhodes British american alluquique Burns H. Errebo Midland, Teyas John Juronta T.P. Coals Cil Co. MIDLAND Chur Hameter Great Western Drig mar ilait Lan th and Dami H. W.M. Robert H Viele Antroot J.D. Cometit Rocucell Jamia Banning Grand & July Stat Suger Office Santa De hasty Henning Rent Hinkle Misnell Jancy Rey & Mathien Porting Santa St.

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Page

BEFORE THE CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Wood River Oil & Refining Company, Inc., for an order authorizing a filot water flood project, for capacity allowables for wells in said project, and for approval of five unorthodox locations. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to institute a pilot water flood project in the Rhodes Pool in Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes to inject vater into the Lower Yates formation through six wells located in Section 35, Township 26 South, Range 37 East. Applicant also seeks approval of unorthodox locations for five of its proposed injection wells. Applicant further seeks capacity allowables for wells within the project.

CASE NO.

1610

2

BEFORE:

Daniel S. Mutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTHR: The Hearing will come to order, please.

First case on the docket this norning will be Case 1610.

MR. FAYNE: Case 1010. Application of Hood River Oil & Refining Company, Inc., for an order authorizing a pilot water flood project, for capacity allowables for wells in said project, and for approval of five unorthodox locations.

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MERICO Phone Chapel 3-6591

MR. McKENNA: Morning, Mr. Examiner and gentlemen. My name is Thomas. Seth McKenna, lawyer from Sents Fe, and I am representing Wood River Oil & Refining Company. I believe we only have one witness, Mr. Keith. (Witness sworn.) HIRAM W. KEITH, a witness, called by and on behalf of the Applicant, being first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows: DIRECT EXAMINATION BY: MR. MCKENNA: Would you state your name, please, str. Q My name is Hiram M. Keith. А And where do you live, Mr. Keith? ୍ଦ I live at Kermit, Texas. А And by whom are you employed and in what capacity? ୍କ I am employed by the Wood River Petroleum Company A as a petroleum engineer. Have you testified previously before this Commission? Q No. A Will you please state your education and your experience ୍ବ in your field for the Commission. My first experience in the oil business started in A 1946 in Groesbeck, Texas. I was employed by Pan American Cil Company as a roustabout. I was graduated from the University of Oklahoma in 1949. Upon completion of my graduation I was

🔹 i

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REFORTERS ALBUQUEPQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691 employed by the Texas Company in IIIInois, and at that time in Illinois I was employed as an area engineer, water flood engineer and did water flooding engineering work and was associated with some fifteen water flood projects. After that I was transferred, and from 1949 to 1956 I worked in Illinois, Kentucky, and Indiana, and I was transferred to Oklahoma where I was associated with two more water floods in connection with the Texas Company. After that I was transferred to the division office where I was employed as a reservoir engineer for two years. After that I, in February of 1957, last year, I resigned the Texas Company and was employed by Wood River Oil Company and since that time I have worked in the North Scarborough water flood as a water flood engineer.

Q Where is this North Scarborough water flood located?

A The North Scarborough water flood is located in Winkler County, Texas, adjacent to the proposed flood that we have pro-

MR. MCKENNA: Mr. Examiner, I move that this witness' qualifications be accepted.

MR. MUPPER: That will be your job with the proposed water flood that we have here this morning?

A As a water flood engineer. In other words, we will be expanding our water flood across the state line from Texas.

MR. MUTTER: H's qualifications are acceptable.

(By Mr. Medenna) As you stated, you are in charge

DEARMLES - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone "Hopel 3:6591 h

f ti	he i	lenti	cal :	water	flood	across	l n€	state	lineT	

A That's right.

 \mathbf{C}

۾ آي

Q The North Scarborough for Wood River?

A That's right.

Q And you will be in charge of this project if approved?

A From an engineering standpoint, yes.

Q Can you tell the Examiner your particular acquaintance with the proposed water flood now before this Commission?

A Well, since I have been working with this flood for a year in the North Scarborough, naturally we kept, or observed the offset leases and looked for other possible properties to flood, and in the process of this, why I have studied the subsurface and structural and all pertinent things that would be relative to a prospective flood, and visited the leases from time to time to see how they are coming along and if progress was being made.

Q And you are particularly acquainted with the land involved and the area involved in this proposed water flood? A Very definitely. I amout there anywhere from three to four times a week.

Q Now, if (remember correctly, Mr. Mitness, and correct me if I am wrong, there are two loases involved in this proposed waver flood; has Gruces 050107 (b) and 050101 (a), is that correct!

A That's right.

2 Do you recall what the two leases have recovered from

DEARNLEY MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

primary production?

A: As of --

As of January, so to speak, 180, 1959?

A As of January 1st, 1959, the two leases recovered, cumulative, 416,656 barrels of oil from a total of six wells, six producing wells.

Q How many setive wells do you now have in this area involved?

A There are now two. I mean, one active well, the A No. 2 Well, which the December state data showed it was producing 155 barrels during the month and no water. Just the one well. Q And this proposed project is located in Section 34 and 35 of Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, is that correct?

A Richt.

Q Particularly involving Lot 1 of Section 34 in the NE/4 NE/4 of Section 34; Lots 2, 3, and 1, in the N/2 NM/4; NM/4 NE/4 of Section 35, is that correct, sir:

A What's right.

it. Is it your opinion that the reservoir is now in a late stage of primary deplotion:

A Very definitely, it is.

Q And what is this reservoir, Mr. Witness?

A You mean the name of the reservoir:

Q ____Yos, please.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691 A The reservoir we are referring to is what we call the Penn Bennett. We refer to it as the Penn Bennett. Some people refer to it as the Lower Yates. It is the lower portion sand section in the Yates, or immediately above the Seven Rivers.

Q And as a result of your studies of this reservoir, have you reached any conclusion as to the necessity for secondary recovery?

A Yes, sir, I have. It is my honest opinion that if secondary recovery operations are not instigated, that we stand to lose a considerable amount of oil in the ground.

Q And is it your testimony that this secondary recovery program as proposed is necessary in the interest of conservation and prevention of waste?

A Yes.

Q What do you believe will be recovered by virture of this secondary recovery program?

A I believe we can anticipate at least as much if not more additional cil than was recovered by primary, which was 416,555, as I previously mentioned.

Q Now, Mr. Witness, I notice that you have in your possession a copy of the application which was submitted to the Conservation Commission. Will you go ahead and explain to the Examinor in detail the proposed plant

A We propose to drill first our two water supply welld, which we propose to use the same water source as we are using

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX-CO Phone CHopel 3-6691 in our Month Scarborough flood, which will be the danta Rost. formation. Now, the water supply wells: opth 420 o 550, and we propose to drill two water supply wells: opth those wells with turbine pumps and determine first if we have water supply, then we plan to drill six injection wells as located on the map shown here on irregular spacing. The pattern will be 40-acre five spot injection, which will be conforming to the primary pattern, other than we are going to have to drill incide for injection wells.

Now, the injection wells, we plan to drill those in this manner, by drilling through the producing formation of the Penn Bennett, which is to be some 3380 feet, forty feet below that center easing, five and a half inch casing, and coment that with 525 marks of cement, run centralizers and float your float column on the bottom joint, go in and perforate the Penn Bennett with four shots per foot and leave the float shoe in and the float collar in. He plan on setting eight and five-eighther for surface pipe at 400 feet, which conferms to the Texas regulations, and cement that with sirculated cement to the surface on our surface pipe and that will pretoes any fresh unter panel from reelarging with gas or anything else.

Q Where did yes say you would set that eight and fiveeighths --.

A six Lundred fout.

DEARMLEY MEIER & ASSOCIATES ONERAL LAW REPORTING ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone CHopel 3:6691

<u>do por 'equifror jour</u> plans, die runge

\$)

in depth and perforations?

A You mean the formation: Well, the top of the form Bennett is usually found in an average of 3260 to 3270, and the thickness of the Penn Bennett ranges from thirteen to thirty feet, for an average of approximately twenty feet. Now, I believe that answers the question.

Q And I believe in the application you stated that you desire to flood the Lower Yates formation through perforations which range in depth from 3235 to 3310 is that correct?

A That's right.

Q Now, the water that will be used is fresh water? A That is correct, Santa Rosa formation fresh water. Q New, Mr. Witness, some of the injection wells are, so to speak, unorthodox in view of the rule of this Commission, and please check me carefully, and I refer to injection wells 6, 7, 9, 10, and 11. Well No. 6 is located in Lot 3 of Section 36, Well No. 7 in Lot 4, Section 35; No. 9 in Lot 4, Section 35; No. 10 in the NW/4 NW/4 Section 35, and No. 11 in the ME NW, all in 26 South, 37 East, 7 that correct?

A That's correct.

Q And it is part of your application, asking approval for these unorthodox locations:

A That's right.

When many wells will be on the lease, to recapitulate, Mr. Witness, after you have drilled the injection wells?

> DEARNLEY - MEHER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE: NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3 6691
A when the injection wells should be completed, we will have a total of twelve wells, six will be injection wells and six will be producing wells.

Q What is the total number of acreage involved in the flood?

A Our lease will require, as shown on the map, 290 acres. Q Is it then your testimony, or would you view it as a, in your opinion, as a large flood program, or what?

A No. In fact, it is just a relatively, I consider it a relatively small area, inasmuch as it is just an expansion or addition to our present flooding operations.

Q In Texas?

A In Texas.

Q Mr. Witness, can you tell the Examiner the recervoir characteristics of the Fenn Bennett sand?

A Yes, sir, I can. The Penn Bennett formation is located on a, it might be considered a stratographic trap. It is indicated on the west edge of the bisymmetrical anticline running north and south. The structure plunges approximately 180 feet to the west and on the eastern edge of the pool, the productive limits are dominated by permeability conditions, whereas on the western edge we suspect a very inactive water drive, water table would be correct. Now, the formation is, the sand characteristics, it is a very soft fragile brown silty sand, and it usually comes in two sections. The zone is separated by thin dense delomite

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

section, and muns anywhere from four to six feet. Now, as far as the porosity and permeability -- Well, first, it is estimated In this 290 acres that we have requested, that 235 of those are productive. Now, the average porosity is 21.3 per cent: average horizontal permeability, 30.3 millidarcies. Estimated connate water content, 35 per cent. Gravity of oil 37 degrees API. Estimated original reservoir pressure, 1250. Bottom hole temperature, 95 degrees Fahrenheit, viscosity of eil, gas free, 5.4 centerpoise. Estimated original GOR 400 to 1. Now, I would like to point out here that this reservoir data is just for the Bennett. Now, the Yates, if they consider the entire Yates, the Yates is going the have as higher GOR on account of the upper zones, the stringers up in there are gas, and these wells, a lot of them, I say a lot of them, five of the six wells were completed producing from the entire Yates section, which includes the Fenn Bennett and the Upper Vates, but in our flooding program, our injection wells were primarily to flood the Penn Bennett, and we set them all in the North Scarborough field.

Q Do you know what the estimated present reservoir pressure is?

A 1 would estimate around a hundred pounds.

2 Mr. Witness, can you tell the Examiner how you propose to isolate the producing formation:

A Well, I believe I explained that a waile ago, through the easing program by setting through and performing only the Penn

> DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES General Law Reporters Albuquerque: New Mexico Phoné Chopet 3-6691

Eennett section, or those zones which we are flooding now. In the producing wells, why we don't plan do 'colume the Fenn Dennett, but we are isolating our flood from the original point.

Q And this same completion method has been used in your offset North Scarborough pool, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, we found it to be very successful there.

Q Do you have any idea, or can you express any opinion as to the compatibility of the injection and produced water?

A No, that would be difficult, since the leases haven't produced water, and we had a water table, but that has been very hard to define. It is very hard to run any chemical analysis to find the compatibility of the two waters. However, I can say this, we have had flooding for four and a half years in the North Scarborough field, and some of the wells have had the break-through point and we haven't noticed any adverse effect in those wells from injection of the fresh water in the Ponn Bennett section.

Q In addition, your application asks for full capacity allowables, is that correct?

Q Have you reached any conclusion as to the economic necessity of that?

A

Yes.

A I Helfeve the is hespassing in this -T ad not too famil an oil) his rest of the state, but in this gustingian instance, F blir is is, in that we are politing on the state line and we have Theodim convetions with full successful clearfiles in Texas, which

> DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3:6691

that particular adjoining area. In other words, I think it could be correlated to some of your primary allowables where you have fields across the state line when you try to make those the same on both sides of the state line.

ಂದರ್

LUM NOTCINO

is going to be detrimental if we don't

Q And as you state, you do have full capacity allowables in the North Scarborough field:

A We have full capacity allowables in the North Scarborough field.

2 Now, Mr. Witness, do you believe that this proposed project is necessary for the greatest ultimate recovery of oil and that it will prevent waste in keeping with the principles of conservation?

A I do, because--and I forgot to mention the reservoir characteristics of the pool--it has been produced primarily by gas drive, and which we know isn't a very efficient method of production from an overall standpoint, and I believe we can reduce the oil saturation in the reservoir by secondary recovery methods

> MR. MCKENNA: I believe that's all, Mr. Examiner. MR. NUPPER: Are there any questions of this witness? M. MAYNE: Yes.

MR. HATTIN: Mr. Tayne.

CROSS MALENMARCH

BY: MR. PAMER:

y Mr. Molth, to the Biltroan for Holion Order Mint

DEARNLEY , MERR & ASSOCIATIO GENERAL AW RESERVE ALBUQUERQUE NEW MESSOC Phone Chapal 3:6691 approved your water flood in Texas, does it actually contain a provision that all wells in the project will be allowed to produce at capacity:

A If they are in the flood area. In other words, there are some leases that haven't been -- We den't operate or haven't been flooded. They don't have capacity allowable. When we get the flood permit then we usually set up, like the lease, for instance, the lease went from ten barrels up to two hundred barrels in one month, and we will go to the Rathroad Commission and tell them that, and they will give us a full capacity allowable. In other words, it is just a matter of informing them what it is and they assign us capacity allowable on that two hundred barrels a day for the lease.

Q In other words, they have what we consider comparable to an administrative procedure for allowing capacity allowables for wells that have had a considerable response to the flood?

A That's right, but it is just a matter of -- all we do is just write a letter and then they answer back, and we inform our pipeline and so forth.

Q I was just wondering if you were aware of the fact that the New Mexico Commission has never approved a gilot water flood project in the very same order capacity allowables were approved for wells in the project.

A Well, I wouldn't consider this a pilot flood.

It is a gilob flood in New Nexico, isn't it;

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTANS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

. . A It is all the same pool and everything. In other words, it is just an extension of the flood. Now, the Bhodes field and the North Scarborough are very definitely the same field, and just because the state line is there, from your standpoint, I guess you would look at it as a pilot flood; from our standpoint, we don't. We have been operating it for four and a half years. We originated the pilot flood in 1956, which we have six injection wells, and now got to the point where we produce three hundred thousand barrels from the flood.

Q Would you be satisfied with an order which provides that when a well has a substantial response from the flood and you so advise us, we would administratively approve capacity allowables for such wells, providing the response was substantial?

A Would that mean that we would have to have a hearing, or would it --

Q No, administrative approval by the Secretary Director upon being satisfied that the wolls had received the substantial response.

A I think that would be the same as we have in Texas, if it were handled in that method.

MR. McKENNA: We would be satisfied.

MR. PAYME: That's all, Mr. Examiner.

MR. McKENNA: Mr. Exeminer, I have a couple of exhibits which I would like to have marked for identification, and if there is no objection, have then admitted in evidence.

> DEARNEER MELLE & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTES ALBOQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

14

One is a map showing the under water district in New Mexico by way of showing that this is not in any declared basin. Mark that as Wood River's Exhibit No. 1.

MR. NUTTER: Mhat is the source of this exhibit, Mr. McKenna?

MR. McKENNA: That was received yesterday from the State Engineer's Office.

MR. NUTTER: Is this an exhibit or a map that was prepared by the State Engineer's office?

MR. McKENNA: Yes, sir, it is.

MR. NUTTER: This map has been identified as Exhibit No. 1 in Case 1610.

MR. McKENMA: I would like to move it be admitted in evidence.

MR. NUTTER: Is there objection to the introduction of applicant's Exhibit No. 1 in evidence in this case? The exhibit consists of two maps, is that correct?

MR. MCKENNA: Two maps, that is correct. Mr. Examiner, the offsetting lease is owned by the Toxas Company, and I have here in my possession a telegrow corb to Wood River Oll and Refining Company from the Toxas Company Sating that they have no objection to the proposed water flood project. I would like to mark this as Exhibit No. 1 For identification, and if there are no objections, I respectfully more it be admitted in evidence MR. MUTTER: Is there objection to U.S. introduction

> DEARNLEY METH & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAA PRODUTES ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

15

of Applicant's Exhibit No. 1 in Case 1610: If not, the exhibit will be received.

MR. McKfMNA: I believe that concludes our case.

MR. NUPTER: Are there any questions of the witness? QUESTIONS BY MR. FISCHER:

Q Mr. Keith, did you state the primary drive, mechnical drive of this formation was solution gas drive or solution gas?

A Solution gas. You mean what kind of recovery?

Q Primary recovery mechanism .

A The primary recovery mechanism was solution gas.

Q At the present time are your leases in Texas developed to the stage where, say, your production or injection is right up against the state line? Is there any some in between? Would there be any zone between the lease in New Mexico and the lease in Texas where welkare not presently being flooded or affected by the flood?

A No, there wouldn't be, as shown on the map, on that exhibit. It will be one continuous flood. These wells shown south of the state line have already been drilled and have water injection in them. The 15 and 16, they are on the Bearborough. "A", are fairly new tojection wells, and they haven't enough examinative to affect the wells month of there, but we expect and unticipate in the menths.

2 - Chas would be point startioner julied in positives blo

l′ne¥

DEARTH, EN - METER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAN PERSATERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3:6391 4.4

2. And one and two, are they afreeted by the flord.

A splat's what I say, the new injection wells have 'serput in recently and they have had no sime to affect one and two, that's one of the reasons we would like to begin flooding operations as soon as feasible; to maintain a balance flood and not have part of the property flooded out.

4 And in this losse in Mex Mexico, you will begin flooding your entire lease:

A That's right. We don't want a pilot food because we have already proven to our own satisfaction and I believe we can prove that pretty well, that flooding of the Penn Bennett section is very successful and we see no reason for a pilot flood Q What I am getting at, there will be no further ex-

pansion of this?

A we don't anticipate any, and if some other operator comes along side from the present data it doesn't indicate there will be any expansion. I will put it this way, I mean, that is all speculative.

Do you have the same purchased in Texas and New . Mexico for your oil?

A No, we don't.

Q _____Who is your purchaser in Haw Hexico at the propent.
Sime:

A In New Mexicol.

DEARNLEY MELER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

<pre>MR. HEMERIKA: Is the writhess comparer to ender that? A I really mm het, Stat's out of my line really. MR. PISCHER: All right, that's all. MR. PISCHER: Is there anyone that is competent? MR. MCKENNA: He doesn't know for sure. MR. MCKENNA: He doesn't know for sure. MR. MUTTER: Any further questions? MR. MUTTER: My. Fayne. QUESTIONS EY MR. FAMME: Q Nr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct? A That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wolls? A I believe they are located on Amitbit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 Well. No. 1 well, we put our injection glant in there, that is the reason we put it though by our "mlection plant. MR. MEKZENA: Mr. Withous, the fresh wher sup. by well will be located in Let 2 of Jection 25 A That would be accurate, you. MR. MARKENE, AND. MR. MARKENE, Statis all. MR. MARKENE, MR. Withous, Wolf, and the Me. C on the Morthwest, Northwest (act er of Dection 25) A That would be accurate, you. MR. TANDER Statis all. MR. TANDER Statis all. MR. TANDER Statis all. MR. TANDER Statis all.</pre>			
 A I really am not, that's out of my line really. MR. FISCHER: All right, that's all. MR. FORTZH: Is there anyone that is compotent: MR. KCKENNA: 'We doesn't know for sure. MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? MR. NUTTER: Yes. QUESTIONS EN MR. PAYNE: Q Mr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct? A That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A I believe they are located on Exhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 well. No. 1, well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it these, by our injection plant. MR. NORMER: Wr. Static all. 		MR. MCRENNA: 18 The Witness competent to answer	
 MR. FISCHER: All right, that's all. MR. FORTER: Is there anyone that is competent? MR. MCKENNA: He doesn't know for sure. MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? MR. NUTTER: IF. Fayne. QUESTIONS BY MR. PAYNE: Q MR. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct? A. That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A. I believe they are localed on Achibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 icil. No. 1, Well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. IR. MCKENNA: Mr. Minners, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 2 of Section 25. A. That would be accurate, yes. XR. FAYNE: RAYEL SUPEriod 		that?	
 MR. FORTER: Is there anyone that is compotent: MR. MCKENNA: He doesn't know for sure. MR. NUTTER: Any Further questions? MR. NUTTER: Any Further questions? MR. FAYLE: Yes. QUESTIONS BY MR. FAYNE: Q Mr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct? A That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A I believe they are located on Amiliat 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 icil. No. 1, Well, we must our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. MCKENNA: Mr. Without give are of Scatton 25; A Shat would be assume, you. XR. FAMPE: Status all. 		A I really am not, that's out of my line really.	
MR. MCKENNA: He doesn't know for sure. MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? MR. NUTTER: Yes. MR. NUTTER: Mr. Fayne. QUESTIONS BY MR. FAYNE: Q Mr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct? A That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A I believe they are localed on Amibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the Ho. 2 Well. No. 1, well, we put our injection plant in there, that Is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. MCKENER: Mr. Withens, the fresh under supply well will be located in Let 1 of dection 25; A That would be accurate, yes. MR. FAME: Short's cill.		MR. FISCHER: All right, that's all.	
MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? MR. FAYER: Mes. MR. NUTTER: Mr. Payne. QUESTIONS BY MR. FAYNE: Q Mr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct? A Thas's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A I believe they are located on Achibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 Well. No. 1, Well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection riant. MR. NORMENA: Mr. Witnens, the fresh water supply well will be located in Let 1 or Joction 25, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Dection 25: A That would be accurate, yes. ER. TAMPE: That's dil.		MR. FORTER: Is there anyone that is competent?	
 NR. FAYNE: Yes. NR. NUTTER: Mr. Fayne. QUESTIONS BY MR. FAYNE: Q Mr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct? A That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A I believe they are located on Exhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 Well, No. 1, Well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. NEXEMA: Mr. Withness, the fresh unter supply well will be located in Lot 3 of Section 25; A That would be accurate, yes. XR. TAMEN: Election all. 		MR. McKENNA: He doesn't know for sure.	
MR. NUTVER: Mr. Payne. QUESTIONS BY MR. FAYNE: Q Mr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct? A That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A I believe they are located on Exhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the Ho. 2 Well. No. 1, well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection flant. MR. McKENMA: Mr. Witness, the fresh unter supply well will be located in Lot 2 of doction 25, and the Ho. 2 on the Horthwest, Horthwest Char er of Doction 25? A That would be accurate, yes. MR. TAMNE "Lat's all.		MR. NUTTER: Any further questions?	
QUESTIONS EN MR. FAYRE: Q Mr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct: A That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A I believe they are located on Exhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the Ho. 2 Well. No. 1, Well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. MeKEMMA: Mr. Withens, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 5 of Jection 35, and the Ho. 2 on the Horthwest, Horthwest Gadrier of Bection 35? A That would be accurate, yes. MR. TAYEN: Clast's all.		MR. FAYNE: Yes.	
Q Nr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water basin, is that correct? A. That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A. I believe they are located on Exhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 Well. No. 1, Well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. NeKENMA: Mr. Wetmens, the fresh under supply well will be located in Lot 1 of Jection 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Herthwest Querter of Section 35; A. That would be accurate, yes. NR. TAMEN. That's all.		MR. NUTTER: Mr. Payne.	
<pre>basin, is that correct? A That's right. Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A I believe they are located on Akhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 Well. No. 1, well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. NeKENMA: Mr. Witness, the fresh water supply well will be located in Let j of Section 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Horthwest Quarter of Section 35? A That would be accurate, yes. XR. FAMPLY CLATIS all.</pre>		QUESTIONS BY MR. PAYNE:	
 A. That's right. Q. Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A. I believe they are located on Exhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 Well. No. 1, well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. HR. McKENNA: Mr. Withness, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 2 of Section 35, and the No. 2 on the Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Section 35; A. That would be accurate, yos. XR. TAYNE: "Lat's all. 		Q Mr. Keith, you say this is not in a declared water	
Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to drill the two water wells? A I believe they are located on Exhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the Ho. 2 Well. No. 1, Well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. McKEENA: Mr. Witness, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 5 of Section 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Northwest Querter of Section 25? A That would be accurate, yes. XR. TAVEN: Clatic all.	- -	basin, is that correct?	
<pre>drill the two water wells? A I believe they are localed on Exhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 Well. No. 1, Well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. MoKEMMA: Mr. Witheas, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 2 of dection 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Section 35; A That would be accurate, yes. NR. TAYNE: "Latis all.</pre>	-	A That's right.	
 A I believe they are located on Exhibit 1, and are shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the No. 2 Well. No. 1, well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. McKENNA: Mr. Witness, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 3 of Section 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Section 35; A That would be accurate, yes. ER. TAYED: "Let's all. 		Q Could you give me the locations where you propose to	
shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asteriak 2 by the No. 2 Well. No. 1, Well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection plant. MR. McKENNA: Mr. Witness, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 5 of Section 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Section 35? A That would be accurate, yes. XR. TAYIN: CLAT'S all.		drill the two water wells?	
Mell. No. 1. Well, we put our injection plant in there, that is the reason we put it there, by our injection filant. MR. McKEMMA: Mr. Mithens, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 3 of Section 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Section 35; A That would be accurate, yes. XR. TAYNE: Flat's all.		A I believe they are located on Exhibit 1, and are	
is the reason we put it there, by our injection flant. MR. McKENNA: Mr. Mitness, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 3 of Section 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Section 35: A That would be accurate, yes. XR. TAYNE: SLatio all.	•	shown by asterisk 1 and the other by asterisk 2 by the 110. 2	
HR. McKENNA: Mr. Witness, the fresh water supply well will be located in Lot 3 of Section 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Section 35? A That would be accurate, yes. ER. FAYNE: Clat's all.		Well. No. 1, well, we put our injection plant in there, that	
well will be located in Lot 3 of Section 35, and the No. 3 on the Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Beetion 35: A That would be accurate, yes. ER. FAYNE: CLAT'S all.		is the reason we put it there, by our injection dlant.	
Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Bestion 35? A That would be accurate, yes. ER. TAYNE: CLatis all.		MR. McKEMMA: Mr. Mitness, the fresh water supply	
A That would be accurate, yes. XR. TAYNE: Clat's all.		well will be located in Lot 3 of Section 35, and the No. 2 on the	C
ER. TAYNE: Clat's all.		Northwest, Northwest Quarter of Bestion 35?	
		A ghat would be accurate, yes.	
ATTRACTOR DV I'R MURBUS.		ER. TAYNE: Mat's all.	
	4	QUESTIONS BY MR. NUFFER:	
DEARMIEY MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6891		GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO	

G In Keith, the area that is commonly referred to as the Rhodes storage area, or gas storage, is semewhere in this general neighborhood, is it not?

A It is my understanding it stops at Section 35, that's my information, the top of Section 35, and I believe that storage is in the Upper Yates, isn't it? I am not too familiar with the storage, but as I understand it, it is in the Upper Yates, and it was, the bottom of the storage was at the top of Section 35, that line there.

Q And the gas storage as far as you know is in the Upper Yates and you will be flooding the Penn Bennett member, which is the Lower Yates?

A Now, those wells are still producing. I mean, the one well is still producing from the entire Yates section, but we are not in the gas storage project.

Q Now, the one well that you stated was still producing is the No. 2 Well?

- A Yes, sir.
- Q On your Wills "A" Lease.
- A "A" Lease.

Q Which is the well that's got the minus 261 just below the designation of the well?

A That's right, that's the subsea top.

 \mathbb{Q}_{0} . That is the status of the No. 4 and No. 5 on that (

lease, and the No. 1 and 3 on the other lease:

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUDUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691 A Three is still on the "A" Lease. They are all TA or shut in. They still have the surface equipment. I say the surface equipment, the flow equipment with the exception of "B" 1 which they have removed all surface equipment.

Q Do you expect that after this flood gets in progress that all six of these well will be activated as producing wells?

A As soon at we complete our injection wells and have our water injection system and our plant set up, w: plan to go in and clean up these wells. They never have been cleaned up; clean up the wells and put pumping equipment and electrify them.

6

A

That's all six of them?

Yes, all six producing wells.

Q Could you give us the footage description that you propose for the unorthodox locations of the No. 6, 7, 9, 10,

and 11, please?

A ... That would be on the next exhibit there.

Q Those footages are given with the application then?

A Yes, sir.

2 Is No. 5 and uporthodox location, Mr. Keith?

A It is, according to the 40 acres. That's 330 from the South lease line.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GUN RAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-5591

0 It is 3301

A Yes, str.

Then that would not be an unorthodox location according

to the Rules of the New Mexico Commission?

 λ I thought you had to go on center 40's.

Q No, 330 is acceptable.

A I didn't know.

Q I thought from the map it was closer than 330 feet.

21

A No, sir, it is 330.

Mr. Moith, you mentioned that the lenn Pennett is composed of two separate sands separated by a thin string of dolonite. What is the member that lies directly above the Penn Bennett and directly below the Penn Bennett?

A There is a thick dolomite section above and below both, which some people call the dolomite section above the fingers. It is just kind of a field name. Five-finger dolomite and immediately below would be the top of the formation.

Q Are these two members that bind the upper and lower limits of the Penn Bernett?

A Very definitely.

2 So that the water you put the Line Funk Committee the beconfined to the state them.

N 189 (1997)

A Yes, sir, on a jer well basis, is will require down

DEARNLEY MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone CHapel 3-6691

That is baued on volumetrie data and alco on our experience

In the North Scarborough field,

Q Mat rates of injection do you with the needed with order to obtain this filly, satisfactorily:

Q In each woll:

A Yes, sig, per well. A total of 1800 barrels.

Q Can you indicate Me. Noith, the wells which are currently being used as water injection wells on the acreage directly south of the proposed water flood:

A Mes, sir, they have the same eirele on them that your wells up here that we propose, or they are in parenthesis.

Q. Is No. 15 a water injection wells

A Yes, str.

Q Sixteenf

A Yes, str.

Q Fourteen, mine, two, eldet, fite, ten, and fourt A Five isn't, which an error, and four isn't. In other words, it is on five-spot 70-words, with the exception of 15 and 15, which are slightly off loansion.

Q - He. Sciul, is the promitical part frame blacenties interval performations general in the producting wolld, and this is probably a pane-that is, the Dyperformer is probably a conthat is depleted or near depletion, is there any possibility of the water flood of a shull is conduced from the long Posnet bising

> DEARMLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GINERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6691

lost into bloco of or costinut

In No, we use going to loose them opened. As I said before, the Yates and the Penn Bennett both are very fragile sand, and we plan to set a liner in the producing wells, jushung, not demented, to set the bottom of the liner in the, what I refer to as the five finger dolomite above the Penn Bennett to prevent caving from coming back into the formation. As long as we maintain our production and heep our production level down and our flood level down, T don't see why there should be any oil or water escaping back into the outer zeros.

Q What would happen in the event one of your wells was shut in and fluid levels did rise in the well?

A In this particular area, the Upper Yates is much tighter than the Penn Bennett and it would take considerably more than hydrostatic head to inject into the Upper Yates what we would have in our well. That's all it would be, the hydrostatic head, while the well was shut down.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of Mr. Keith?

MR. PORTER: I have one.

MR. NUTBER: Mr. Porter.

QUESTIONS BY MR. FORTOR.

Q This question has no bearing on the case. That is the spacing in Texas, the promition, is it 401

A - Here it is diagonally 2013. You mean statewide?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUEROUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3-6691

ú.	No, in this particular pool.	,
in A	In this farticular case it is diagonally 20.	
Q	Is that the spacing that the wells are drilled on at	
prement in	Texas; 20's?	
A	Our lease was developed on that, yes.	
	MR. NUTTER: 40 in New Mexico?	
A	Yes, sir.	
	MR. PORPER: (Phank gou, that's all.	
	MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Keith?	
If there a	ire no further questions, the witness may be excused.	
Do you hav	e anything further, Mr. McKenna?	•
· ·	MR. McKENNA: I have not.	
	MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to	
offer in (ase 1610? If there is nothing further, we will	
take the c	ase under advisement.	

DEANNUCH MELER & ASSOCIATES OCH RAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUDIERIDUE NOW MEXICO Phone Chopel 3(659)

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

33

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

I, Jospeh A. Trujillo, Notary Public in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico Cil Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and that the same was reduced to typewritten transcript by me and contains a true and correct record of said hearing, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED this 13th day of March, 1959, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Moxico.

Jaseph a. J NOTARY PUBLIC il

My Commission Expires:

October 5, 1960

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is a complete record of the proceedings in the Examiner hearing of Case No. 1610. heard by me on. . 19 7

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES GENERAL LAW REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO Phone Chapel 3-6591

25